
ITEM 4 A 
 

CALDERDALE METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

27TH SEPTEMBER 2023 
 
 

TO CONSIDER A PETITION RECEIVED  
 

PETITION CALDERDALE COUNCILS PLANNED CYCLE LANE IN N HALIFAX 
- OVENDEN WAY/COUSIN LANE 

 
A petition has been received from Mrs A Balme, Petition Organiser regarding a Petition Against 
Calderdale Councils Planned Cycle Lane in N Halifax - Ovenden Way/Cousin Lane. The petition 
contains more than 2000 signatures, therefore, in accordance with the Council’s Petition 
Scheme the petition is presented to the Council for Members consideration. 

 
The petition states: 
 
The Labour run Calderdale Councils planned implementation of a cycle lane in North Halifax 
after none or little consultation with residents and businesses. 
 
The planned cycle lane will mean residents with no driveways wont be able to park their cars, 
businesses will lose trade, trees will be cut down, money North Halifax Partnership (NHP) has 
spent on improving the area planting plants etc – ripped up. 
 
The residents of Ovenden and North Halifax oppose this cycle lane and do not want it or need 
it. 
 
 
NOTE: The petition organiser will be given three minutes to address the Council, 

and the petition will then be discussed by Councillors for a maximum of 20 
minutes.  
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